
 

The American Society of Transplantation (AST) provided the following comment on 
May 8, 2024, in response to the proposal “Proposal to Establish Code of Conduct and 
Whistleblower Protection Bylaws.” The OPTN posted this proposal during a 
special public comment period that was open from April 17 – May 17, 2024. 
 

The American Society of Transplantation supports the OPTN bylaws changes 
proposed in, “Proposal to Establish Code of Conduct and Whistleblower 
Protection Bylaws.”  The proposal would benefit from additional clarification of 
the process for handling alleged violations and review to ensure the language 
is consistent with legal terminology and standards for corporate governance. 


